OP SECRETA COPY HEGEMAN-HARRIS COMPANY

BUILDING CONSTRUCTION 90 ROCHEFELLER PLAZA NEW YORK 20. N.Y.

TELEPHONE COLUNEUS 0.7292

September 19, 1963

Doctor Donald H. Menzel Harvard College Observatory Cambridge 28, Massachusetts

Dear Dr. Menzel:

Please accept my deepest apologies for the delay in answering your letter of 2 August, as well as the acknowledgment of the receipt of your book. I was away for some time during the summer and the Navy Department forwarded your letter to my home where I was a long time receiving it.

Thank you very much for your book. To my mind, it was very well done and I enjoyed it and found it of great interest. I should say that you have effectively put to rest all surmises about flying saucers being from "outer space". You have done a thorough and praiseworthy job.

As I told you at the last "Ends of the Earth", I resigned from NICAP about 20 months ago feeling that it had degenerated from an organization honestly trying to find out something definite about possible unknowns, into a body bickering about personalities. The Air Force, too, could have helped by not being so secretive.

At all events, you have done a fine job and I am very grateful you were so kind as to send me your book.

Again with thanks and the hope of seeing you at the next "Ends of the Earth", please believe me

Most cordially,

Klachelun : horther R. H. Hillenkoetter Vice Admiral, U.S.N. (Ret.)

AL.P

10/27/65 Capicato L. Royd W. Weilman

top secret